 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

March 9, 2010
Chairperson Joe Helle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Bill Hornett, Larry Eveland, Joe Helle, and Bruce Henthorn  Guests: Dan Hoffman, Rick Wolfe, Andrew Bremer
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bill Hornett, to approve February 9, 2010, minutes.  Motion carried.

Hiawatha Community Center day time use agreements

The Witwer Center and Country Steppers have signed and returned an agreement to allow them to use the Hiawatha Community Center during daytime hours of Monday through Friday. These are two-year agreements. Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director, commented that the City and these entities have had a great working relationship.

Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Larry Eveland, to recommend to City Council to approve an agreement with Witwer to allow use of the Hiawatha Community Center Monday through Fridays daytime hours from March 1, 2010 through February 28, 2012. Motion carried. 

Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Larry Eveland, to recommend to City Council to approve an agreement with Country Steppers to allow use of the Hiawatha Community Center Monday and Fridays daytime hours from March 1, 2010 through February 28, 2012. Motion carried. 

Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan  - MSA
Andrew Bremer, from MSA, introduced himself as the project manager for Hiawatha’s Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan. Dave Haugen who is through MSA’s Hiawatha branch had an emergency and could not make it to the meeting. Andrew discussed the project objectives which included: 
* inventory and analyze existing park facilities and recreation programs, 
* document significant natural resource features within the community, 
* identify and prioritize improvements to existing park facilities, trails, and greenways. 

Andrew discussed the schedule of the project and explained that this plan will provide general policy direction regarding park and open space planning and maintenance. Commission agreed to set the date for the public input meeting for March 30th in the Hiawatha Community Center. MSA will take comments from the public input meeting and compile them for the next Parks and Recreation Commission meeting. Commission agreed to change the next Parks and Recreation Commission meeting to April 6th since Angie Cole will be at the Iowa Park and Recreation Spring Conference on the originally scheduled date of April 13th. MSA will meet the Commission on May 11 (draft of the plan) and June 8 (final approval). 

Andrew explained that the Public Input Meeting would be an open house style asking for comments on each park and general ideas. The purpose of this is to collect ideas which MSA will analyze and bring back to the Commission for review and to prioritize. MSA welcomes all ideas at the Public Input Meeting. Larry Eveland asked the procedure for prioritizing future projects if there is a limited amount of funding. Andrew explained that it is a good practice to keep high-quality project ideas in the plan because if an opportunity for a grant, donation, or stimulus is available you already have a plan in place. An input sheet will be available at City Hall and on the website for those that can’t attend the meeting. 
Bruce Henthorn entered the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

Andrew asked Commission members and staff for their ideas and improvements for the parks and facilities. The following list was generated: recreation center, additional ball diamonds, park plan for newly annexed areas, additional pavilion at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park, trail connections, band shell, educational pieces in the parks, water feature, dog park, additional tennis courts, and open space. 

For the Public Information Meeting, Andrew asked the Commission to think about ideas for new facilities; program improvements; access improvements to parks, trails, etc.; and enhancements of existing facilities. Angie Cole offered to provide a power point presentation of existing parks and programs to run during the Public Information Meeting. Commission asked that refreshments be provided. 
RECREATION UPDATE

Deb Theis asked for volunteers for the Easter Egg Hunt in Guthridge Park on April 3rd. Deb thought the signage should be bigger and asked if the police/fire departments could be invited to the event. 
Larry Eveland asked for volunteers for Kids Movie Night on March 19th.  The movie is Night at the Museum 2. 
Angie Cole provided a list of events for the Commission members to be involved with and asked them to let her know if they had an event or program they would like to be involved with. 

Becky Christy has resigned her position as recreation coordinator. Angie Cole stated she will be looking for someone to run the Farmer’s Markets on Sundays and someone to fill the recreation, part-time position. 
PARKS REPORT
Approval has been received from the Planning and Zoning Board to approve the site plans for three parks projects. These projects include: Shade Panels for Guthridge Park Splash Pad, New Park Signs, and Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Pedestrian Bridge.
Rick Wolfe and Angie Cole attended Iowa State University’s Shade Tree Short Course through the Iowa Nursery and Landscape Association. This was a great conference and provided lots of information on trees and shrub species. 

We are sending a letter to Berns Brothers to seek renewal of the current mowing and weed control services. Commission commented that they were surprised the City was renewing the contract given the large cost savings that would incur if it was to be done in-house. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bruce Henthorn, to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.   Motion carried.








Joe Helle, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
